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25 Grossmans Rd TORQUAY VIC 3228

Tel: (03) 5261 0600 Fax: (03) 5261 4527


Internet: http/wwwsurfcoast.vic.gov.au



Email: info@surfcoast.vic.gov.au

Our ref: mu:cjw: 15/06/003 fn 02/09522

Enquiries: Michael Ulbrick 52610602

14 August 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

corporations.joint@aph.gov.au

Dear Secretary

Please forward all correspondence to: PO Box 350 TORQUAY VIC 3228

ABN 18 078 461 409

Inquiry Into The Level Of Banking And Financial Services In Rural, Regional And

Remote Areas Of Australia

In response to your letter of the 31 July 2002, I advise that the Surf Coast Shire Council at its meeting on 16 April 2002 was presented with a report in relation to the closure of the National Australia Bank at Winchelsea.

Ten years ago Winchelsea had a Shire Office and two full time banks with bank managers Commonwealth and National ‑ with consequent employment opportunities and multiplier effects.

The banks played an essential role in the economic development of the town, since the Colonial Bank (which was subsequently taken over by the National) had first opened its doors in Winchelsea in 1865. Local managers and tellers had the local knowledge and personal understanding to assist the farming and business community in finance and banking decisions. The branch provided a "face" to banking and the capacity to provide answers to queries on the spot, without the need for lengthy waits and redirections through computerised call centres. The local branches were the bankers for local clubs and associations of which bank staff were often members. The visit to the bank was itself a social occasion of meeting friends and neighbours. Overall the bank played an integral part in community building.

Following the loss of the Shire Office in mid 1990's, due to the State Government reforms, the Shire's former bankers, National, downgraded the branch to a satellite branch of Colac, with no manager (other than on a visiting basis) and only opening 3 days each week, and being closed for lunch. This was despite the bank being generally quite busy in customer numbers, at times queues running out into street ‑however, turnover appeared much more important that people. In the late 1990's the Commonwealth Bank closed its branch and in April this year it was announced the. National branch would be closed permanently.
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Over the last 10 years, unlike many other rural centres that have lost their banks, Winchelsea has been steadily growing. With the foreshadowed upgrading of the Princes Highway, the outlook for Winchelsea is for continued growth ‑ and yet no major bank has the commitment or foresight to provide this essential service to the town (other than ATM facilities through the local post office).

There have been discussions within the Winchelsea community to explore other options such as community banks or rural transaction centres.

Council has resolved, due to the important social and economic role bank branches play in rural communities, to express disapproval of the National Australia Bank's decision to close the only remaining bank in Winchelsea (see attachment).

Council is also encouraging the local Winchelsea community to explore other banking options, including community banking and rural transaction centres.

Yours faithfully

Michael Ulbrick

Acting Chief Executive Officer
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